
 
 
                   LYNDEBOROUGH  HERITAGE COMMISSION 
 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 30, TARBELL LIBRARY 
 
Present: Lee Mayhew, Bob Rogers, Stephanie Roper, Julie Zebuhr, Jessie 
Salisbury, Clayton Brown 
 
The meeting opened at 7 p.m. 
The minutes of Sept. 25 were accepted on a vote by Bob, seconded by 
Stephanie 
 
There was a short discussion of the destruction of the memorial Christmas 
tree in front of the Center Hall. A new one will have granite posts to protect 
it. 
It was noted that a snowmobile had run into a bench on the Common. Some 
type of  temporary warning device, barrier, etc., should be placed along the 
railroad tracks. 
 
CENTER SIGNS 
The signs arrived and members said they were “thrilled” with the result. 
Stephanie will finish painting the posts and Wally will install them when he 
can. 
The bill of $544.99 from Ould Colony Artisans was approved on a motion 
by Bob, seconded by Lee. Everyone admired the calligraphy used on The 
“Bill of Particulars.” 
 
REPAIR OF CENTER HALL STAGE CURTAIN 
Jessie located the file from 2009 and it was decided the repair should be 
done and to contact Curtains Without Borders again for a new estimate of 
the repair work and perhaps prepare a warrant article. 
 
COMBINING THE TWO COMMISSIONS 
After discussion, and reference to suggestions from Scott Roper, it was 
decided the easiest way to solve the problem is to have the same people on 
both commissions. That would eliminate the need for a warrant article and 
state statute allows the Heritage Commission to assume the duties of the 
other commission. 
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Susan Patterson of New Road is interested in becoming an alternate and 
could serve as the required Lyndeborough Center member of the Historic 
District Commission. 
 
TOWN MAPS 
Several people are looking for previous maps. Lee said the town will get one 
from NRPC, “a good pocket map,” with good visibility. Kent has a good one 
at the town barn which shows old culverts. 
Helen vanHam says she has the map begun by the Commission some years 
ago which locates cellar holes. Asked what this map would be used for, 
members listed Planning Board, town office, Road Agent, Conservation 
Commission, and inclusion of information on intent-to-cut forms if there is a 
cellar hole on the property. 
 
OLD HOUSE PROJECT 
Nothing more has been done. Preftakes’ house was accidently omitted and is 
being included. Nadine supplied a picture. 
 
NEXT MEETING 
The Commission will meet at the library on Wednesday, Nov. 19, 7 p.m., to 
prepare the budget and to discuss any proposed warrant articles. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 
 
 
Jessie Salisbury, clerk 
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